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Department of Planning, Industry & Environment
Attn: Tegan Cole

Senior Environmental Planner

Email: tegan.cole@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Tegan,

State Significant Development - Mount Pleasant Optimisation Project (SSD-10418) —
EOTH21-00022

Thank you for your email giving Subsidence Advisory NSW (SA NSW) the opportunity to provide
comment on the above proposal.

SA NSW understands that the proposal involves the expansion of an existing approval for open-cut
mining for the Mount Pleasant Open cut project. The proposal will allow for the recovery of
additional coal resources primarily by the extraction of deeper coal seams within the existing
project area.

SA NSW are responsible for both compensating affected landowners and regulating development
in areas of NSW that are impacted by mine subsidence caused by underground coal mine activity.

The state significant development is an open cut coal mine operation and as such SA NSW has no
comment given that the proposal will not result in mine subsidence.

If you would like more information, please contact Subsidence Advisory NSW on 4908 4300 or
subsidencedevelopment@customerservice.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Kieran Black
Technical Specialist

12 February 2021
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